
 
Our prayers have been requested by or for the following 

members of our church family and those beyond our doors. 
 

Long Term Prayer List 
Patty, Laura, Jerry, Susan, Mel, Jarod, Lance, Alice, Shayne, Elizabeth, Mark, 
George, Ruth, Rachel, Larry, the Bentley Family, Shirley, Pam, Vi, Adel Sakr, 

Diane, Julie 
 

Short Term Prayer List 
Vickie John, Wilson Rorie,  

Esther Guimord, Cristina Diduch,  
Franklin Camp, Shirley Ratliff, Charlie, Max Masters, Benjamin Jackson, 
Dave Finnell, Bill Sanger, Avery, Greg, Shana, David, Beth Norris, Katie 

Naughton, Mike Naughton, Paul S., A. J. Garibaldi,  
Dorothy Outerbridge, Charlie O’Malley,  

Debby, Jim, Brandon, Meg, Shane, Moe O. 
 

 
Altar Flower Dedication 
The Advent greens are given this morning to the Glory of God by the people of God.  If you 
would like to remember or honor a loved one with Christmas flowers, please find a flower 
donation envelope in the Narthex and leave it in the Parish Administrator’s mailbox. For all 
other Altar flower dedications, please sign up on the sheet outside the offices or call the 
office at 703-437-3790. 
 
Deck The Halls 
The Altar Guild would like to invite you to come December 22, between 
9am and 1pm (or any part of that time) to help decorate the sanctuary and 
the narthex.  It’s a fun time and floral training is not necessary.  For 
information, call Sandy Wright at 703-716-9094.   
 
Acolytes and Servers needed for Christmas services - we have three 
services (5:00, 7:00, 10:00) for Christmas eve and one service Christmas 
day (11:00).  We have many spots to fill!  If you are available to serve at any of these 
services, please contact Maria LaWalt 703-318-9838 or mjlawalt@verizon.net  with your 
availability. 
 
Acolytes and Servers needed for 2011 - This is a perfect way to be a part of the worship 
service.  From torch bearers, to servers, to crucifers - all are very important to our services.  
If you're 2nd grade (or an 'older' 1st grader) and would like to participate in either the 9:30 
or 11:00 service, please contact Maria LaWalt, 703-318-9838 or mjlawalt@verizon.net 
 
Christmas Eve Luminaries  
Join the fun in setting up the luminaries all around the St. Tim's property on Christmas Eve! 

 We meet just outside the main entrance by the original St. Tim's bell at 
1 p.m. on Christmas Eve.  We will have all the supplies you need 
(candles, white bags, cups, sand, lighters, Christmas music, etc.).  Our 
goal is to mak e and then set out 500 luminaries.  They will be lit 
before 4 p.m.  It really is a beautiful sight on Christmas Eve.  Bring 
warm clothes as we will be outside the entire time!  Clean up will be 
Sunday, December 26th at 10 a.m. (hopefully we will be done in time 
for the 11 o'clock service).  Please bring a few heavy yard trash bags 
and a wheeled trash can if you have one (for rolling the clean-up 
materials to the dumpster at the end of the parking lot).  Many hands 

make for light work.  For more information, contact Craig Dubishar at wcdubi@cox.net or 
703.850.1751 (cell). 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Staff 
 

The Rev. Bradford A. Rundlett, Rector 
The Rev. Leslie Chadwick, Associate Rector  

 The Rev. Wisnel Dejardin, Seminarian  
Mr. Peter Doddema, Seminarian      

Mr. Peter Waggoner, Director of Music 
Ms. Keith Nelsen Stroud, Parish Administrator☺ 

 
Vestry 

Jim Hendrick, Senior Warden        Kathy Lombard, Junior Warden 
Rick Wilson, Treasurer     Jillian Hajdasz, Registrar 

 
Hollis Colie    Dave Hixon  Tricia Mussante       Cheryl Brock         
Alain Bashore Patrick Hobson     Allison Dodd         Ted Mankin      Duncan Hutcheon        
Donna Cornwell, alternate      

 
Trustees 

    Tom McLenigan                                Keith Sinclair                             Dana “Deke” Smith 
 

Resident Clergy 
The Rev. Maeva Harris-Bayfield 
The Rev. Dr. Ralph W. Bayfield 

 
 

Assisting in the Preparation and Conduct of Worship 
Altar Guild  

Donna Dickt, Nell Hacker, Maria Lawalt 
Counters 

Rose Berberich & Pat McGibbon 
Ushers  

8:00 am Bill Outerbridge & Tim Lally 
  9:30 am Dean Rohrbaugh & Bill Bate 
11:00 am Allan Stanley & Jim Hendrick 

Greeters  
8:00 am Peter & Beth Hwoschinsky  
9:30 am Dave Tigar & Gail Peters  

11:00 am Deke Smith 
  Lay Eucharistic Ministers 

8:00 am Peter Doddema & Tim Lally 
9:30 am Peter Doddema, Edna Whittick, Genevieve Zetlan,  

Susan Simmons, Gayle Rippe 
11:00 am Peter Doddema, Jane Perry, Duncan Hutcheon, Dave Hixon 

Acolytes 
9:30 am Nick Hamill, Carol Beckett 

11:00 am Nicki Dubishar, Lila Dubishar, Annabelle Marsh, Hart Mankin 
 

 
WE ARE NOT ALL ALIKE, WE ALL THINK DIFFERENTLY 

BUT A STEPHEN MINISTER IS WILLING TO LISTEN  
 ASK A STEPHEN MINISTER  

OR CALL FR. BRAD AT 703-437-3790. 
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Parish Office:   703-437-3790   Fax: 703-787-9781 

Web Page: www.saint-timothys.org 
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Announcements 

For  
December 19, 2010 

 

    

The Fourth Sunday of Advent 
 

8:00 am   Holy Eucharist – Rite I 
9:30 am   HolyEucharist– Rite II 

11:00 am   Holy Eucharist- Rite II 
 

      
 
 

ST. TIMOTHY’S MISSION STATEMENT 
 

AS PEOPLE OF GOD, WE JOYFULLY WORSHIP GOD,  
SPREAD THE WORD OF GOD’S LOVE 

TREASURE ALL PEOPLE, AND 
SERVE OTHERS EVERYWHERE IN THE NAME OF JESUS CHRIST. 

 
THEREFORE, WITH GOD’S HELP, WE: 

OPEN OUR DOORS TO EVERYONE, 
OPEN OUR HEARTS IN WORSHIP, 

OPEN OUR EYES TO THE SPIRIT’S GIFTS, AND 
OPEN OUR ARMS TO EMBRACE GOD’S WORK. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

SUNDAY – 12/19 
The Fourth Sunday of Advent 

Holy Eucharist 8, 9:30, 11:00 
9:00 AM  Town Hall Gathering for the Capital Campaign - HH 

9:30 AM  Godly Play (PreK through 2nd grade) - B1 
9:45 AM  Adult Discussion Group - A1 

9:45 AM  J2A - UR 
9:45 AM  Rite 13 - A8 

10:30 AM  Town Hall Gathering for the Capital Campaign - HH 
10:55 AM  Godly Play/Sunday School(PreK through 5th grade) - Various 

12:00 PM  Town Hall Gathering for the Capital Campaign - HH 
4:30 PM  Christmas Nativity Play - Sanctuary 
6:15 PM  J2A & Rite 13 - Caroling at Sunrise 

 
MONDAY – 12/20  

7:00 PM  BSA Troop 159 Meeting - HH/UR 
7:00 PM  Service Ministry Meeting - B1 

7:00 PM  Stephen Ministry Peer Supervision - B1 
7:00 PM  Stephen Ministry Peer Supervision - B2 

7:30 PM  VOCE Chamber Singers Regular Rehearsal - Sanctuary 
 

TUESDAY – 12/21 
9:00 AM  EfM - B1 

Altar Guild Sanctuary Prep - Sanctuary/Choir Room 
6:00 PM  Kumon Math Tutor RmA3 

 
WEDNESDAY – 12/22 

Altar Guild Sanctuary Prep - Sanctuary/Choir Room 
 

THURSDAY – 12/23 
Altar Guild Sanctuary Prep - Sanctuary/Choir Room 

 
FRIDAY – 12/24 
Christmas Eve 

Altar Guild Sanctuary Prep - Sanctuary/Choir Room 
Arise, Shine for thy light is come!!! 

12:00 PM  Dulles District Soberthon - A1 & A6 
1:00 PM  J2A & Rite 13 Christmas Eve Luminaria Set up 
5:00 PM  Holy Eucharist - Children's Service - Sanctuary 

7:00 PM  Christmas Eve Holy Eucharist - Rite II 
10:00 PM  Holy Eucharist – Rite II 

 
SATURDAY – 12/25 

The Birth of Our Lord 
Christmas Day 

11:00 am – Holy Eucharist 
 

SUNDAY – 12/26 
The First Sunday after Christmas 
Holy Eucharist & Holy Baptism 11:00 

 
 
Sing! Sing! Sing! Help make Christ present to people through music! 
 Please join the St. Tim's Youth Group in caroling on the evening of Sun., December 19.   
We will meet at Sunrise Assisted Living at 6:15 PM (1778 Fountain Drive, Reston). 
A smaller group will leave from St. Tim's at 5:15 PM to carol at the home of the Henri 
family before joining us at Sunrise.  If you'd like, you can bring cookies to share with the 
residents. No need to RSVP--just come! 
 
 
 

 
Nursery 
All children are welcome to stay with parents in the Sanctuary during worship. However,  
for parents of children ages 0-2.5 years who want nursery care, we have a well-equipped 

and professionally-staffed nursery at the end of the hall nearest the 
Sanctuary. Each child brought to the nursery is given a number; only 
the parents of the child can take the child from the nursery. If a 
parent is needed during worship, the child’s number will appear (in 
red LED’s) on the black panels beneath the hymn boards on both 

sides of the Chancel. Parents, please bring diapers and any snacks, formula as needed for 
your child. 
 
Holy Communion  
All baptized Christians are welcome to receive the Sacrament. If you 
have not been baptized, please come to the Altar rail for a blessing 
during Holy Communion (place your arms across your chest to signify 
your desire for a blessing). If you would like to be baptized, please 
speak with the clergy after the service.  To receive Holy Communion, 
accept the bread in  
 
Need Computer Skills?  Your neighbor, Herndon United Methodist Church, will host an 
adult education class starting  in January 2011. We need students and volunteers. The class 
provides basic computer skills training and job search skills training to low income adults in 
the Northern Virginia area. During this six-month program, participants receive 100+ hours 
of Microsoft office training, job search coaching and a refurbished computer to support their 
job search. Students must apply! Students can earn NoVa Community College credits. 
Some are eligible for grants. Contact Computer CORE at computercore.org or 
703.931.7346.  
 
Region V Dungannon Mission Celebrates 20 Years!   
St. Anne’s Episcopal, Reston, invites you to a Dungannon Reunion to celebrate 20 years of 
region mission work in Dungannon, VA.  The reunion will be held Sunday, Dec 26 from 5 -
7pm at St. Anne’s.  Anyone who has ever been on the Dungannon mission is encouraged to 
join us and bring pictures, memories, and family.  Come renew friendships, relive a special 
time in your life, and hear the latest news!  Please RSVP to susanficklin@cox.net if you 
plan to attend.   

 
Happy Birthday to you!!! 
Sun. 12/19 Bonnie Bunting, Jacqueline Lynch 
Mon. 12/20 Cynthia Roller 
Tues.12/21 Kent Kidwell, Abigail Lehner 
Wed. 12/22 Edward Gow, Daniel McCarthy  

Thur. 12/23  
Fri. 12/24  
Sat. 12/25 Colin Curtis 
Sun. 12/26 Judy Wallis, Bill Berno, William Duquette 

 
Nativity Play this Afternoon in the Sanctuary 
We are going to perform a Nativity play this year this afternoon for Pre-
K to 6th Grade.  Please contact Ching Weeden or Sarah Hobson for 
further details. 
 
VoCoSuM Survey 
St. Timothy's Volunteer Coordination and Support Ministry (VoCoSuM) has updated its 
STAR (small tasks are rewarding) survey form with some new small tasks that our many 
ministries have requested help with. Copies of the new form are in the Narthex and Henry 
Hall with baskets for returning completed forms (or you can put your form in the VoCoSuM 
mailbox). To receive an e-copy or for any questions, email Katie Mazza at 
katiemazza@yahoo.com or call 703-421-3979. 
 
Adult Discussion Group  
The adult Discussion Group that has been meeting at 9:45 in Room A-1 will be beginning a 
new series of classes, lasting from 4 to 6 weeks, centering around the controversial and 
enlightening book, The Shack by William Young, The original and provocative novel has 
been on the New York Time best seller list for months and has inspired spirited discussions 
in churches, on the internet and among Christian lay persons and scholars across the nation. 
It will provide you with a new and challenging way of thinking about the Trinity and our 
everyday relationship with God. We plan to read the novel over the next several weeks and 
begin our class discussion on Sunday, January 2nd. Won’t you please consider joining this 
lively class of adults? We welcome you and value your ideas. For further information, 

please contact Marie Lally at marie.lally@hotmail.com. Please note that this class meets at 
a time that is especially convenient to parents of children who are enrolled in R13 or J2A 
classes, as it meets at a simultaneous time and is finished at or before your child or children 
complete their session. 
 
Next Week’s Lessons: 
The First Sunday of Christmas – December 26 
Isaiah 61:10-62:3  
Galatians 3:23-25;4:4-7  
John 1:1-18  
Psalm 147 or 147:13-21  
 
Christmas Flower Memorials 
Do not forget, in your comings and goings and Christmas preparations to 
remember those members of your family who have gone before us. Flower 
Memorial envelopes are in the Narthex. The deadline for Memorials is 
TOMORROW, December 20th at noon. If you have any questions, please call 
Keith in the office at 703-437-3790.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Town Hall Meetings About the Capital Campaign 
YOU ARE INVITED to a TOWN HALL GATHERING 
  
When?  Following each service today 
Where? In Henry Hall 
Why?   To provide details of the proposal to replace the organ, address 
             sanctuary acoustics, lighting, and sound, and narthex upgrades 
             and to explain the upcoming feasibility study 
What?  Visual conceptual plans will be unveiled 
Who?   Committee chair Randy Karn will review the proposal and answer 
             questions.  Consultant Jeff Knauer will introduce the study. 
  
Meetings will last no more than 60 minutes.  Light refreshments will be 
available.  Child care will be offered.  Detailed brochures will be  
distributed, 
  
Everything is ready.  All we need is for YOU to join us! 

Christmas Events & Services 
 

December 19th  
Nativity Play 

4:30 PM in the Sanctuary 
 

Christmas Eve 
5:00 pm Children's Service 

7:00 pm Holy Eucharist 
10:00 pm Holy Eucharist 

 
Christmas Day 

 11:00 am Holy Eucharist 
 

The First Sunday after Christmas, December 26th 
11:00 am Eucharist & Holy Baptism


